BELLEVUE ARTS COMMISION

Habitat Nostalgia, by Kristen Ramirez, was purchased by Bellevue’s Public Art Program in 2020 and will be
included in the city’s permanent art collection as a portable artwork.
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Tuesday, January 12, 2021 Bellevue Arts Commission
Zoom Meeting: 4:30 p.m. Commission Staff Contact: 425.452.4852

The City of Bellevue Arts Commission meeting for January 12, 2021 will be conducted virtually via
Zoom Webinar. The public can access the meeting here,
https://cityofbellevue.zoom.us/j/93865536176 using Password: 638113 or by connecting to the
Zoom Webinar using Webinar ID: 938 6553 6176 and Password: 638113. For those members of
the public unable to access internet services, a telephone option will be made available to listen to
the proceedings. The phone number to access the meeting is 1-253-215-8782, Webinar ID: 938
6553 6176 and Password: 638113.

1. CALL TO ORDER 4:30
Chair Malkin will call the meeting to order.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES 4:30 - 4:35
A. Chair will ask for approval of the agenda.
B. Chair will ask for approval of the December 15t regular meeting minutes.

3. ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 4:35 - 4:45
There will be no opportunity for oral communications at this meeting. All written comments received
prior to 3 p.m. on January 12t will be read or summarized into the record at the meeting. If you wish
to provide written comment to the Arts Commission, please email mstamm®@bellevuewa.gov with the
subject line “Written Communications - January 12”.

4. ACTION, DISCUSSION, AND INFORMATION ITEMS

A. 2021 Work Plan 4:45 - 5:05

B. Utility Box Wrap Program 5:15 - 5:45
5. COMMISSION QUICK BUSINESS 5:45 - 5:50
6. REPORTS 5:50 - 6:00

A. Commissioners’ Committee and Lead Reports
B. Project Updates from Staff

8. ADJOURNMENT 6:00 pm
Chair will adjourn the meeting.

Bellevue Arts Commission meetings are wheelchair accessible. Captioning, American Sign Language
(ASL), or language interpreters are available upon request. Please phone at least 48 hours in advance
425-452-6168 (VOICE) for ADA accommodations. If you are hearing impaired, please dial 711 (TR).
Please contact the Arts Program at least two days in advance at mstamm®@bellevuewa.gov or call 425-
452-4064 if you have questions about accommodations.
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BELLEVUE ARTS COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING

MINUTES
December 1, 2020 Bellevue City Hall
4:30 p.m. Room 1E -109
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairperson Malkin, Commissioners Aldredge, Gowdy,
Gulati, Lau Hui, Martinez, Wolfteich
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: None
STAFF PRESENT: Scott MacDonald, Manette Stamm, Community
Development Department
OTHERS PRESENT: Councilmember Stokes, Ray Collum, EastHUB
RECORDING SECRETARY: Gerry Lindsay

l. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m. by Chair Malkin who presided. All
Commissioners were present.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES
A. Approval of Agenda

Motion to approve the agenda was made by Commissioner Wolfteich. The motion was
seconded was by Commissioner Gowdy and the motion carried unanimously.

B. Approval of Minutes

Motion to approve the October 27, 2020, minutes as submitted was made by
Commissioner Gowdy. The motion was seconded was by Commissioner Wolfteich and the
motion carried unanimously.

3. ORAL COMMUNICATIONS

Arts Program Assistant Mannette Stamm noted the receipt of a written communication
from the Bellevue Arts Museum which noted for the benefit of the Commission that
applications are currently open for their 2021 show on architecture and design. The
exhibition will showcase artists and makers working in architecture and design who will
be invited to take a creative approach to architecture and design to integrate questions
surrounding equity in the built environment during the pandemic. The applications are
open to those working in the Northwest. The exhibition will be on view at the museum
November 5, 2021 through April 24, 2022.

4. ACTION ITEMS AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

A. EastHUB
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Councilmember Stokes said he was excited to talk about the new arts-focused
organization EastHUB. He said he met Ray Cullom when working on the Performing Arts
Center Eastside. He said the proposed approach to arts and culture in Bellevue and on
the Eastside is exciting. There are a number of themes embraced by EastHUB, many of
which have been discussed by the Commission over the years. The arts are integral to the
creative economy and contribute to the city in many ways. Bellevue is growing and the
arts community needs to grow on pace with the city.

EastHUB executive director Ray Collum said he has been working in the cultural and
performing arts arena for some 30 years. He said his focus over the last 15 years has
been on the development of new performing arts venues both stateside and
internationally, and on the structures that will own and operate the venues as well as the
programming for them. He said he came to Bellevue two and a half years ago to work on
the Performing Arts Center Eastside and in the course of taking on that job a number of
unigue circumstances that currently exist in Bellevue were identified.

Mr. Collum said a number of folks got together on their own and formed the group called
EastHUB. They formed a board of directors and filed for 501(C)(3) status and brought him
on as acting CEO in June. The unique circumstances are that the Eastside is so diverse,
S0 energetic, so young and rich in resources, and is also largely devoid of cultural
infrastructure. Bellevue is facing a huge influx of development, and the fastest and
easiest way to get performing arts and cultural venues constructed is to piggyback them
with large mixed use developments. EastHUB realizes the time is right to do what it is
doing. The idea is connect the community and to build cultural gathering spaces,
including theaters, galleries, rehearsal studios, music halls and dance venues. While
active in the arts and culture sphere, EastHUB is not actually an arts group, rather itis a
cultural and community development group with a focus on placemaking for the Eastside.
Towns have cultural centers, while great cities have cultural districts. EastHUB seeks to
focus the pent-up desire for arts and culture facilities into a single effort.

Developing projects from the ground up is where all the expenses are. Piggybacking onto
an existing mixed-use development simply takes advantage of spaces that already exist.
The goal of EastHUB is to bring together business and community leaders, arts and
culture organizations, civic leaders, developers and residents to accomplish the goal. The
number of projects in the pipeline for Bellevue for the next three to five years is amazing.
The danger is that once development happens the city will be alive from nine in the
morning until six in the evening and then just shuts down. In order to have an active 18-
hour economy where people want to live and work, it is very important to put in cultural
infrastructure as development occurs. That will not happen naturally; it must be planned
and executed.

EastHUB will work with the city. In fact there have been some good conversations with
City Manager Brad Miyake, Economic Development Strategist Jesse Canado, and Arts
Community Manager Scott MacDonald to determine what incentives already exist for
developers to include cultural spaces, and to work toward engendering new incentives to
make working with the arts and culture community more attractive to developers. It has
always been a fairly easy sell, but with the decline of in-person retail as pedestals for
buildings, it has become even more attractive. The developers are being promised
activated spaces that will boost their parking garages, cafés and restaurants, and indeed
the entire neighborhood around buildings. EastHUB works with the city to develop and
publicize the incentives, with developers to make the case for donating space, and with
the community to design and develop the kinds of spaces desired.



Mr. Cullom said his experience of building a theatre in Istanbul, Turkey, was an incredible
opportunity. He said had he simply built the type of theater he has built in other places, it
would not have been culturally resonant, because the expectation of the Turkish audience
for pre-show, intermission and post-show is much different. The result was the
construction of a different type of facility through a process of talking with the community,
learning about their wants, and incorporating them into the design of the building.

Once spaces are in hand, EastHUB will raise the money to outfit them and go on to
operate them. The key lies in having robust incentives for developers to come on board.
One concern of boards of directors and cities is the question of whether or not they will be
asked for operational support funding on an annual basis. The answer to that question
has to be no, which means operating in the black and not in the red. A model for how the
operations will be supported is being developed. While there will be room for government
support for programs, it will not be for operational support.

Key to the success of the program will be community collaboration and forming the
alliances between businesses, government and cultural groups, all working toward the
same goal of activating the Downtown core. EastHUB believes in sustainable arts and
culture, which includes running operations in reasonable and efficient economic ways,
and with an eye on equity, diversity, inclusion and anti-racism. Microsoft provided the
initial funding and put forward the challenge of not just reinvent how cultural space is
developed, but also how cultural organizations are begun and structured.

Mr. Cullom said a process called consensus organizing, which came from Microsoft’s
challenge, lies at the base of the formation of the organization and how the board has
been grown. It will also dictate the first six months of operations in 2021. The goal is to
work with folks in the community, not just to seek their opinions but to actually hire them
and bring them onboard the team to gain real and genuine engagement with all the
different communities on the Eastside.

The vision for the first five years is to have anywhere from 12 to 16 spaces, depending on
how many developers come onboard, centered in Downtown Bellevue but also with
spaces in the community in the Bel-Red corridor. The facilities will be for music and
dance, black box theaters, music venues both for classical and pop music and immersive
art installations. Hopefully space will also be found for an outdoor amphitheater/green
market. Along with a network of spaces, the focus will be on developing a shared services
model for providing resources to organizations, allowing them to freedom to spend less
on functions that can be shared across several organizations and to spend more on
producing art and engaging with their communities.

Some very preliminary conversations have been had about EastHUB entering into a
partnership with the city. The specific issues discussed fall into the areas of the city
helping to make connections with developers in the all-important early phase; working
with the city and the Bellevue Downtown Association to promote Bellevue as a destination
for arts and culture; managing cultural events for the city, such as the arts fairs and the
Grand Connection experiences; and including some existing cultural spaces in the
infrastructure.

Mr. Cullom said the organization’s 501(C)(3) status has been approved. Microsoft’'s
funding spurred working with developers to get some buy-in. Buy-in from the city is also a
major goal. On the financial side, the aim is to raise $1.5 million in the first year of
operations, which runs through September 2021. To date, $1.1 million has been raised
with the robust fundraising efforts still to come. The organization will soon do some hiring
of staff to engage in fundraising and community engagement.
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The organization’s first major success was with the developer of Cloudvue across the
street from the Bravern. The project includes three towers with a hotel, an apartment
building and an office building. The developer has committed to donating land along with
the associated infrastructure, valued at some $75 million. It will be up to EastHUB to
build from the ground up at that location. Work is under way with a Seattle-based
architecture firm with strong theater roots. The focus is on constructing a flexible use
space with seating for 1000 that will serve as the center of the arts and culture for the
Downtown.

Chair Malkin asked what role the Commission could play in the overall plan. Mr. Cullom
said the Commission knows the desire for arts and culture venues and the players better
than he does. The energy and enthusiasm exists, it just all needs to be pulled into a
coherent and workable plan. That is where the Commission could be of most help.

Commissioner Gulati asked if there are funds available from King County or the state. Mr.
Cullom said the organization’s 501(C)(3) designation only recently came through, clearing
the way to officially fundraise and seek grants. It is believed that there is funding
available from the county, from the state and from the Eastside municipalities. There is a
general consensus that Bellevue is the downtown of the Eastside and if it is made a
cultural attraction, everyone will benefit.

Commissioner Gulati asked if the Performing Arts Center Eastside (PACE) project in the
Downtown is still going. Mr. Cullom said he served as the CEO of the project for a time.
The organization is continuing and if EastHUB can be successful, it will only make what
they are doing more successful. The building under consideration has evolved over the
years, but the goal of having a 2000-seat venue has not.

Mr. MacDonald said the PACE organization is seeking a naming donor before restarting its
larger fundraising campaign. The organization remains active with staff pursuing a model
that is complementary to but different from EastHUB.

Commissioner Lau Hui asked if the Cloudvue site project is currently engaged in
schematic design. Mr. Cullom said the focus is on concept design currently.
Commissioner Lau Hui asked if EastHUB will be expected to raise the money needed for
the building. Mr. Cullom explained that Cloudvue is an anomaly in the EastHUB model in
that rather than just facilitating arts and culture organizations, EastHUB will build the
building from the ground up. The good part is that EastHUB will not have to pay for site
preparation and the underground structure of the building, including the parking garage.
All of that will be covered by the developer, leaving EastHUB to raise the money to build
the structure from the ground up. Several scenarios are in hand predicated on the level of
success in fundraising for it. The developer is visionary in his understanding on a gut level
the association between art and the success and activation of a building. The developer
and the city are working closely to make it all come together.

Commissioner Lau Hui noted that the city has put money into the pot for the PACE project,
though there were some constraints relative to execution and timing. She asked if those
funds are still in play or if they could be reallocated to something like the Cloudvue
project. Councilmember Stokes said he got involved with the PACE project in 2012 as a
member of the City Council. He said championed the project, though he stressed that at
that time Bellevue was a far different place. He said he supported the city earmarking
$20 million last-in money. The city cannot, of course, just give money to a private concern
without getting something of value to the city in return. What was worked out was that the
return value would be in educational programs and the like. The funds were never handed



over and the agreement has ended. If the Cloudvue project moves ahead, the city could
look at a similar approach. PACE has always been about large, high-level cultural events,
and it is not incompatible to the approach of EastHUB.

Commissioner Aldredge asked what incentives the city is offering to developers; who
owns the spaces, the developer or the non-profit; and how change is dealt with where
something does not succeed. Mr. Cullom answered that intrinsic in the model is the fact
that the space is donated to the non-profit. The only way to raise capital dollars from
donors is to have ownership, or at the very least a 30-plus year lease agreement for the
space. The city has a range of incentives it offers involving credits for including cultural
spaces, most of which center on being allowed additional building square footage.

Mr. MacDonald clarified that in most cases buildings are not allowed to have a bigger
footprint but may be allowed to be taller up to a maximum. There are incentives in the
amenity incentive system specific to the Downtown that are priced appropriately to how
expensive the land is. The incentives offered in the BelRed district have a lower incentive
ratio because property there was less expensive when the incentives were approved; they
are relatively outdated now in terms of cost. In BelRed, if a developer provides space for a
non-profit, the space provided is not counted toward the floor-area ratio calculations, and
additional bonus square footage is allowed.

Mr. Cullom said the goal is to engage with the community on the development of the
spaces. Part of that process involves lining up users for the available spaces. Of course
there is always the unexpected, like Covid-19, which triggers the need for plans to
change. Part of the tech challenge EastHUB will focus on involves identifying ways to
covid-proof buildings, giving them the ability to have virtual performances, and the ability
to operate on a much smaller capacity with different layouts so that people come into
contact with each other differently. The pandemic has presented many lessons in the
building and design of theaters.

Commissioner Gulati noted that the news is full of big companies like Amazon and Google
that are coming to the Eastside. She asked if consideration has been given to how to tap
into their buildings that will be built from the ground up. Mr. Cullom said that is part of the
first stage of the plan. Support is being built up with key individuals in the different
communities that make up the Eastside, but there are also ongoing conversations with
the large corporations like Microsoft, which provided EastHUB with initial funding. There
have also been meetings with Wright Runstad which is building the Facebook campus in
the Spring District. Big companies with lots of employees want communities that are
attractive to their employees.

Chair Malkin asked if EastHUB has plans to support the actual artists themselves, or just
the organizations. He pointed out that live-work spaces can be built in combination with
performance and exhibition spaces. Mr. Cullom said one of the reasons Microsoft is
interested in supporting EastHUB is because the organization aligns closely with their
push for affordable housing. He said affordable housing for artists and professionals was
part of the first project he worked on on the west side of Manhattan. A group of theaters
called Theater Row was constructed across the street from Manhattan Plaza that offered
low-income housing for educational and cultural professionals. Now 25 years later, the
most expensive apartment ever sold in New York City is just a block away. The live-work
concept is not part of EastHUB'’s first phase, but housing will be part of the second phase.

Commissioner Wolfteich asked what lessons were learned from some of the pitfalls the
Tateuchi Center project came up against that could contribute to EastHUB'’s success. Mr.
Cullom reiterated that the Tateuchi Center continues to be a going concern and continues
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to have the same goal. One key to the EastHUB approach will be asking the community
what types of spaces it wants, rather than telling them what will be provided for them.
Spaces that resonate with more than just a small segment of the population will also be
key.

Chair Malkin said the Commission stood ready to support the EastHUB effort whenever
and however possible. Mr. Cullom said as the process moves into having conversations
with the city about potential cultural partnerships, the advocacy of the Commission will be
very important.

B. 130th

Mr. MacDonald reminded the Commissioners that on October 20 the artist Po Shu Wang
presented the latest rendition of the artwork, which is still at the project concept stage.
He sought from the Commissioners a motion to accept the artwork as presented, which
will trigger moving on to final design. The procedural step is an important element of the
public artwork process.

Mr. MacDonald said the 130th site starts at Spring Boulevard and 130th Avenue NE in
BelRed and runs north to Northup Way. The associated transportation project is
somewhat of a placemaking project and is leading much of the development of the area
ahead of the opening of the new light rail line in 2023 or earlier. The art project is slated
to be completed by late 2022 or early 2023. Mr. Wang was selected to be the artist in
2018 by a panel of five artists and community stakeholders and a single Arts
Commissioner. The total budget for design and fabrication is $200,000, a portion of
which is coming from the Urban Boulevards program.

The work includes sound and lighting components. The pad on which the work will rest
includes sensors that triggers a chorus of music from the sculpture when someone
approaches the piece. Mr. Wang is looking to collaborate with local musicians from the
Bel-Red area to create a layered sound that will vary depending on the height of the
person viewing the work, giving everyone a unique experience.

The recommendation of staff was for the Commission to approve the artwork concept
developed by Mr. Wang for the 130th Streetscape project. If approved, the final design
work will progress. Two sites have been identified but a final selection has not yet been
made; either will work for the sculpture and both involve rights-of-way owned by the city.

Commissioner Lau Hui asked if the artist could be encouraged to do the fabrication work
in Bellevue or Seattle in order to engage the local community. Mr. MacDonald said that
could be a possibility. He said his main concern and hesitating in dictating that is that
artists have relationships with fabricators who understand what they want. That could
also make it challenging to fit the project into the budget. The artist lives in Berkley,
California.

Commissioner Aldredge suggested the paving component certainly could be done locally.
A motion to recommend the approval of the artwork concept for the 130th Streetscape
project was made by Commissioner Lau Hui. The motion was seconded by Commissioner
Martinez and the motion carried unanimously.

C. The Man Who Stole the Golden Egg Artwork Deaccession



Mr. MacDonald explained that The Man Who Stole the Golden Egg by artist Carlos
Basanta has been in storage for over 16 years.

The mission of the Bellevue art collection rests on the idea of cultural exchange and
creative inspiration, and the collective experience of the residents. The collection is more
than just a smattering of artworks owned by the city, rather it is a body of work that tells
the city’s collective story. Works that inevitably live past their life spans, or which are
damaged in some way, often need to be removed from the collection.

Deaccession is the opposite of accession. It is a tool used to remove works from the
permanent collection for specific reasons. The tool helps to maintain the integrity of the
collection and ensures that public funding is used wisely. The most recent deaccession
was Pat McVay’s Life Cycle which had been sited at Chism Beach Park. In that instance,
the Commission elected to replace the work after deaccession with a new work by the
same artist.

There are a variety of reasons to deaccession works, including, but not limited to, works
that are found to be fraudulent or not authentic; works having inferior quality to
comparable works by the same artist; works that evoke a significant adverse public
reaction over an extended period; works having design faults that require excessive
repair, or repairs that are impractical or unfeasible; works that lack of a suitable siting
location; and works that are a threat to the public safety. The Man Who Stole the Golden
Egg is not on display due to lack of a suitable location, and it potentially is a threat to the
public safety.

The Man Who Stole the Golden Egg was installed in Downtown Park as part of the
Bellevue Sculpture Exhibition in 2004. The work was installed for three months following
which the Arts Commission elected to purchase the work for $18,000. At that time the
Bellevue Sculpture Exhibition was the city’s main mechanism for purchasing works for the
collection. The piece is made of ferro-cement and has an applied patina. It has been in
storage since its purchase for a number of reasons. After only three months of being sited
in Downtown Park, the base plate was found to be rusting and deteriorating. Mr.
MacDonald said he is not confident the work could be installed in a safe way absent
replacing the base plate with a different material or somehow lifting the work up out of
the ground, neither of which is a strong option. Parks has sited both artistic merit and
safety as primary reasons for not locating the work in a park. Early on there was an effort
made to site the sculpture at what is now the Lake Hills library; that was ultimately
rejected, and no other suitable location has ever been found.

If an artwork is deaccessioned, the city has four options. The work can be sold on the
open market; the work can be traded to the artist for a different work; the work can be
donated to a non-profit or public agency; and the work can be destroyed. Simply returning
a work to the artist is not an option in that public money was used to purchase the work
and unless it is sold as an asset, once it leaves the city’s ownership it cannot have a
monetary value. There is no apparent market for the artist, who is not listed on any online
arts market site. Selling the work likely would be protracted given the condition of the
piece and the staff time would likely far outweigh any fiscal benefit resulting from its sale.
There would be no benefit for the artist to trade the sculpture for another work for which
he would not be paid. The work could be donated, but it would immediately become a
maintenance or restoration liability for the receiver. Unfortunately, that leaves destruction
as the most viable option, an approach that is never taken lightly.

Mr. MacDonald said based on the fact that the artwork is not on display due to the lack of
a suitable site, and given that the faults of design require excessive repair without any
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guarantee of a long-term solution, the recommendation of staff was to recommend
deaccessioning the artwork, removing it from storage and disposing of it.

Commissioner Wolfteich asked if the artist is local. Mr. MacDonald said as of February
2016 he was based in British Columbia. His website has not been updated since that
date. There is no evidence that he is still actively engaged as an artist producing works.
All efforts to connect with the artist have gone without reply.

Commissioner Aldredge said in her mind there was no question what should be done with
the work, particularly given its deteriorated state after having been installed for only three
months. Deaccession is the only option. The work shines a light on the need to have
better policies around evaluating the fitness, stability and integrity of artworks before they
are accessioned. No acquired work should result in a need for constant maintenance,
and in fact consideration should be given to the maintenance needs of a piece during the
evaluation phase ahead of any purchase. Mr. MacDonald concurred. He said early in
2021 staff would be bringing to the Commission a draft work plan that will include arts
policies.

Commissioner Gulati asked about the option of selling the work to a private buyer. Mr.
MacDonald said that could certainly be done. Commissioner Gulati said she did not like
the idea of having a work destroyed. Commissioner Aldredge pointed out that the city
could face liability issues for selling to someone a work that has structural problems. Mr.
MacDonald said that fact was one of the reasons he was not recommending selling the
work.

A motion to recommend deaccessioning The Man Who Stole the Golden Egg and
destroying it was made by Commissioner Aldredge. The motion was seconded by
Commissioner Gulati and the motion carried unanimously.

D. 2020 Year In Review

Mr. MacDonald stated that 2020 had been a year like no other. He said Covid-19 had an
enormous impact on arts organizations. The impact that has occurred to date, and which
could continue to occur for some time, is incomprehensible. Artists and organizations may
be some of the last to get back up to full operations. The focus of the arts program was
shifted to almost exclusively supporting organizations and artists, which has proved to be
a good practice and something that should be continued. Having moved out into the
community, there is now far more engagement on a collective level with organizations
and artists, and the level of collaboration across the Eastside cities has increased and
has been positive.

Mr. MacDonald noted that through various relief programs the city has employed, an
additional $96,000 in grants have been distributed to arts organizations and arts
businesses. Additionally, the Power Up program has been rebuilt to be a learning series
for all organizations and individuals that work in the arts on the Eastside. Where normally
there have been three new organizations participating each year, 30 to 34 took part in
each of the three sessions.

Admittedly, it has been more challenging to help artists than organizations. Most of the
artists who were originally planning to participate in Bellwether 2020 were pushed out
early on to 2021. Fifty percent of their stipend funding was released to those artists who
filled out an application, a Form W-9 and an artist statement, even though their physical
artwork will not be provided until 2021. The portable art collection call was framed by the



pandemic, particularly in light of emerging artists rather than the established artists
selling the high-priced works. One work purchased cost only $50.

Mr. MacDonald said the social movements have been a huge part of the conversations
with arts organizations. All of the organizations with whom there have been conversations
are taking the social movements very seriously and have seen the arts as a pivotal player
in talking about the issues, exposing stories and looking for solutions. Many organizations
that were built on a more traditional model are looking for ways to diversify their boards,
leadership and staff. The arts program has led a number of those conversations and has
pushed organizations to think about equity in hiring and in their programs. The arts
program is highly committed to furthering those conversations and reducing barriers any
way it can.

With regard to projects and programs, Mr. MacDonald noted that the arts program had a
budget of $145,000, $15,000 of which came from 4Culture. Grants were awarded to 41
organizations and individuals, 32 in the form of Eastside Arts Partnerships grants, three
by way of Power Up grants, and nine special project grants. The public art program has
remained active during the pandemic. A huge step was taken in getting approval for the
largest fabrication contract approved by the Council. It is for the Downtown Park
northeast corner artwork project, which is moving rapidly into completing final
engineering. Permits for the project will be applied for prior to the end of the year. The
Lattawood Park art project is slated to be fully installed within the next two weeks. The
130th Streetscape project is on pace. The Bel-Red Streetscape plan art concepts were
reviewed by the Commission and will be coming back in early 2021 for additional
discussion. The portable art collection saw 20 new works added to it during the year. The
Bellgate artwork at 106th Avenue NE and NE 6th Street is now fully owned by the city
since the other party relinquished its ownership share.

Sadly, Bellwether for 2020 was canceled following the announcement of the most recent
restrictions by the Governor. The restrictions included closing all museums. A way forward
simply could not be found. All planned artwork has been postponed to Bellwether 2021,
which is on the calendar for September, including the suite of digital and projected works.
The 2021 version of Bellwether will be half again larger than the normal program.

Artist Katie Miller was hired by 4Culture to conduct research and outreach in regard to the
Bel-Red arts district. The work will ultimately inform a future implementation strategy for
the arts district. To date more than 200 people have responded to the survey, and there
have been 15 one-on-one stakeholder interviews. The findings report is due in early
2021.

In support of Eastside arts, the Eastside artist roster was launched. The roster is open to
all Eastside cities, and more than 50 artists have registered to date. Some specific
opportunities will be opened in 2021 for artists who are on the roster. The receipt of the
additional $96,000 for arts organizations and businesses served as a boon. The funding
was used in part to support the Eastside Arts and Culture Coalition. The Bellevue Arts
Museum received funding and played a role in the support of artists. The Eastside Arts
Audience survey garnered more than a thousand responses, the most of any Eastside
arts survey in history.

Mr. MacDonald said the Council-approved Economic Development Plan carries a lot of
weight. The plan includes strategies for linking digital and traditional creative sectors;
developing the Bel-Red arts district; expanding festivals, events and activities as part of
the city’s creative identity; and forming a public and private partnership to construct and
manage a multi-purpose arts space.
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The pandemic triggered the cancelation of Commission meetings between April and July,
following which meetings have been held remotely. The term of former Chair Paul
Mandredi ended in May and the Commission never was able to celebrate his eight years
of service on the Commission. Additionally, former Commissioner Becky Lewis resigned in
order to move back to the east coast in order to be closer to family. Two new
Commissioners, Monik Martinez and Judy Gowdy, subsequently were appointed to fill the
vacancies.

Mr. MacDonald said staff will come back to the Commission with a work plan in early
2021. The conversation will include gathering from the Commissioners information about
areas of interest and topics to pursue.

5. COMMISSION QUICK BUSINESS

The Commission discussed whether or not to delay the first meeting of 2021 until January
12 and concluded that should be done.

Staff shared with the Commission a video compilation involving kids playing music and
dancing. It was noted the video was produced by an organization funded with special
projects dollars.
6. REPORTS

A Commissioners’ Committee and Lead Reports - As Noted

B. Project Updates From Staff - As Noted
7. ADJOURNMENT

Chair Malkin adjourned the meeting at 6:30 p.m.
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Tuesday, January 12, 2021 Bellevue Arts Commission
Zoom Meeting: 4:30 pm Commission Staff Contact: 425.452.4852

2021 Work Plan

At this meeting, staff will present information about the Arts Program’s 2021 work plan.

OVERVIEW
Staff has divided planned work into six different categories and major initiatives: grants, BelRed Arts
District, Bellwether 2021, public art, planning projects and other.

A key disclaimer: Like 2020, the pandemic may create ongoing disruptions to the Arts Program’s
planned work as staff and project schedules shift in response to changing conditions and priorities.
Additionally, staff recognizes that current staffing levels do not support fulfilling all aspects of the
work plan and may necessitate some work being contracted out or delayed or reduced in scope.

ARTS PROGRAM 2021 WORK PLAN
2021 WORK ITEMS

GRANTS PROGRAM
Administer program

BELRED ARTS DISTRICT

Artwork selection, implementation

130th Streetscape Art, possibly others

Conclusion of engagement report (carryover from 2020)
Assist City initiative

Strategies for Arts District implementation

BELLWETHER 2021

Execution of 2021’s show

Planning for 2022

PUBLIC ART

Close out (January)

Draft and finalize Commission-approved policies
Fabrication and Installation Coordination

High and medium priority artworks

Garden of Alternatives and Arc with 4 Forms repair
Site recently purchased artworks

Designing an Artwork Outdoors Map

Fire Department funded public art projects

PLANNING PROJECTS
Applied for grant funding
Subject matter experts, arts community engagement

Assist Community Organization as needed



NEXT STEPS
In the first quarter of 2021, staff will be primarily focused on ongoing public art projects like the

project in Lattawood Park, by Jim Hirschfield and Sonya Ishii, and the artwork planned for the NE
Corner of Downtown Park, by Marc Fornes, care for the collection, the utility box wrap program, and
supporting the arts community as is possible during the pandemic.

STAFF CONTACT
Scott MacDonald, Arts Community Manager
425-452-4852, smacdonald@bellevuewa.gov



Tuesday, January 12, 2021 Bellevue Arts Commission
Zoom Meeting: 4:30 pm Commission Staff Contact: 425.452.4852

Utility Box Wraps Program

At this meeting, staff will present information about a future call for artworks to wrap utility boxes in
BelRed.

BACKGROUND

Many cities around Puget Sound have covered utility boxes in artworks. Tacoma recently completed
44 wraps, and SeaTac piloted a project starting with three boxes that will explore more opportunities
to promote community identity.

There are various methods to adorning utility boxes from paint to printed vinyl. Bellevue has a few
existing vinyl-wrapped boxes in Bridle Trails, Eastgate, Lake Hills, and Old Bellevue.

THE FUTURE CALL

In February, staff will present the official call for artworks to wrap up to 15 boxes in BelRed in anti-
graffiti vinyl. The call will be for high-quality digital or scanned artworks that can be scaled and
printed in vinyl for wrapping boxes. Submissions to the call will be restricted to the Eastside Artist
Roster and will wrap boxes in BelRed, Bellevue’s only Arts District. Future calls will expand into other
neighborhoods in Bellevue. The budget for this phase of art utility box wraps is up to $25,000 and is
funded entirely through the Bellevue’s Urban Boulevards Program. Artists with selected artwork(s) will
receive a $750 artist stipend per box. These wraps typically have a lifespan of at least 5 years,
although all of the city-owned wraps currently installed have been in place much longer and are still
in good condition.

If the Arts Commission approves the call, presented at their February meeting, staff will work to
advertise the call and develop a selection panel. Staff will collect artwork submissions via
SurveyMonkey Apply, the program used to collect and manage our Grants Program. Artists will be
required to be registered on the Eastside Artist Roster (and therefore must be living in East King
County, including Bellevue, Bothell, Duvall, Issaquah, Kirkland, Mercer Island, Newcastle, North Bend,
Redmond, Renton, Sammamish, Snoqualmie and Woodinville). The call will be advertised to artists
already on the roster and shared with 4Culture and cities on the Eastside. Once the call closes in
March, staff will work with a review panel comprising one Arts Commissioner, one community
stakeholder and one art professional to select artwork. The panel’s recommendations will be
presented to the Arts Commission for their approval before staff works to implement the wraps.

PROPOSED TIMELINE
February 2021.:

e Call presented to Arts Commission
e Advertise call and collect submissions
e Work with internal City staff, Transportation and Right of Way for permits, etc

March:
e Call closes
e Panel review at the end of the month



April:
e Recommended artworks presented to Arts Commission for approval

e Staff works to site artworks, confirm placement and final designs with artists, contract
production and installation

May-June:
e Contract with production and installation finalized

e Installation complete

e Monitor boxes

e Review program - lessons learned, etc.

e Plan for second phase of wraps focused on Downtown to start late-2021

STAFF CONTACT
Manette Stamm, Arts Program Assistant
425-452-4064, mstamm@bellevuewa.gov
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Tuesday, January 12, 2021 Bellevue Arts Commission
Zoom Meeting: 4:30 pm

PROJECT UPDATES

GENERAL

Artspace
No updates to report.

GRANT PROGRAMS

2021 Funding Cycle and Allocations Committee
No update to report.

CIP Cultural Arts Fund
No update to report.

Power Up Bellevue
No update to report.

PLANNING PROJECTS

BelRed Arts District
Update: An update on 2021 work on the BelRed Arts District is provided as part of the 2021 Work Plan
agenda item.

BelRed Streetscape Plan Update
No update to report.

Cultural Compass
No update to report.

PUBLIC ART

130th Streetscape Public Art
Update: Per commission approval of the artwork concept for the 130th streetscape project, the artist,
Po Shu Wang, is beginning work on final design of the project.

Bellwether 2020 Winter Market

Update: The Winter Market will be up until Lunar New Year, February 12t. The market includes
artworks for sale by artists from past Bellwethers. The market can be accessed here:
https://bellwetherart.org/gift-guide2020. All artworks included in the market were submitted directly
by the artists themselves and not a curated list of artworks. 100% of proceeds from the sales go to the
artists as purchases are done directly through the artist’s website.



https://bellwetherart.org/gift-guide2020

Downtown Park Public Art
No updates to report.

East Link Public Art
No updates to report.

Grand Connection
No updates to report.

Lattawood Park
Update: The artwork has been installed. Final wiring and completion of the artwork is expected early
January.

Public Art Collection & Maintenance

Update: Staff is working to finalize a contract with a contractor to manage maintenance of the high-
priority and medium-priority artworks and renovations of Arc with 4 Forms and Garden of Alternatives.
Artworks are designated high- or medium-priority if they need immediate or semi-immediate
maintenance.

Portable Art Collection Call
Update: All portable artworks recommended for purchase by the Arts Commission have been procured.
Staff will work to artworks framed.

Eastside Artist Roster
Update: An upcoming call for artwork submissions for a utility box wrap program is proposed to be only
open to artists signed up on the Eastside Artist Roster.
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BELLEVUE
CHAMBER CHORUS
Artistic Director: Ben Luedcke

2020 ~ 2021 Vidual Season

All premieres on Tuesday nights starting at 7:30 pm PT
Programming subject to change

September 8: “Roots” ~ Ola Gjeilo
October 27: “Ubi Caritas” ~ Joan Szymko

November 24: “Bright Morning Stars” ~ arr. Kirchner
Ken Sabalza, baritone and Kristine Anderson, piano

December 15: “The Sun Never Says” ~ Dan Forrest
Eli Weinberger, cello

December 22: “The Christmas Song” ~ arr. Ringwald

Kristine Anderson, piano
February 23: “Wanting Memories”
~ Ysaye Barnwell
March 23: “Lay a Garland” ~ Robert Pearsall
April 27: “In the Night We Shall Go In”

~ Imant Raminsh (featuring cello and piano)

May 25: “Lockung” ~ Jgsef Rheinberger

Kristine Anderson, piano

Juﬁe 15: “Bright Side of Life” ~ arr. Huff

Kristine Anderson, piano : |
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Bellevue,Chamber Chorus is supported in part by: = g & . %
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Welcome to Belleowe Chamberw Chows
2020-2021 “Vidtual Seasor’”!

BELLEVUE CHAMBER CHORUS continues to
perform despite the pandemic! This season we'll
be creating and premiering digital recordings
almost monthly for your perpetual enjoyment on
YouTube and Facebook, featuring the Chorus and
other local musicians. We're also working to put
together several choral “Performance Practice”
workshops for singers and those interested in
choral music. Please check our website for any
updates to our schedule and we look forward

to being able to perform live again soon!

Subscribe to “Bellevue Chamber Chorus Official’ on YouTube!
Follow us on Facebook and Twitter: @SingBellevue!

Sign up for email notices for future concert reminders and/or a
monthly newsletter! bellevuechamberchorus.org/mailing-list

BellevueChamberChorus.org - 425.522.3436

Bellevue Chamber Chorus
P.0.Box 1714

Bellevue, WA 98009-1714
BellevueChamberChorus.org
Return Service Requested

NON-PROFIT ORG
US POSTAGE
PAID

Seattle, WA
Permit No. 624

2

Show your support for Bellevue Chamber Chorus’
performances with an annual donation!

Give via our website, mail a donation to the address above,
or via our Facebook fundraiser (@SingBellevue) for
#GivingTuesday on December 1, 2020!

Your gift, of any amount, will help us continue until it's
safe to perform live again!

Bellevue Arts Commission
PO Box 90012

Bellevue, WA 98009-9012
3 749




Villagelheatre

Mainstage + New Works + Youth Education

ROBB HUNT Executive Producer JERRY DIXON Artistic Director

December 14, 2020

Paul Manfredi, Chair
Bellevue Arts Commission
PO Box 90012

450 110th Ave NE
Bellevue WA 98004

Dear Paul:

Thank you for your payment of $7,615.00 (received December 9, 2020) of the Bellevue Arts
Commission’s January 2020 pledge in support of Village Theatre’s 2019-2020 season. Your gift allows
Village Theatre to continue to achieve excellence in our Mainstage productions, youth education
programs, and the development of new musicals. Your donation is critical to our success and through
your support our programs continue to thrive.

Village Theatre continues to demonstrate a record of successful growth since we first opened our doors 40
years ago. Today we continue to strive for the highest level of artistic excellence in our productions and
programs. Our productions have been locally recognized for their achievements in both performance and
technical categories, more students are impacted by our youth education programs each year, and our new
works program has expanded to include support across the nation.Your gift plays a vital part in fulfilling
our important mission, and we are grateful!

It is through your support that we have become an enriching cultural center of our community. Your
donation directly supports the artisans, performers, teachers, and artists working in our educational
programs and on our productions throughout the year.

We are delighted to publicly recognize your gift and intend to list your name as: Bellevue Arts
Commission. If this is incorrect, please let our Donor Services & Database Specialist, Sue Short, know at
sshort@yvillagetheatre.org or (425) 392-1942 x120.

Please feel free to contact Tracie Mahadeo, Donor Stewardship Manager, at (425) 392-1942 x151 or
tracie@villagetheatre.org with any questions you may have. We are honored to share our 40th
Anniversary season with you. Thank you for celebrating our past successes and investing in the future of
Village Theatre.

Gratefully,

—Qz‘{. 7

Robb Hunt rank Stilwagner
Executive Producer Director of Advancement

Village Theatre, located in Issaquah and Everett, is registered with Washington State’s Charities Program as required by law.
Your donation is tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. For more information, please contact your own tax advisor. In
return for your contribution, you have received no goods or services.

Francis J. Gaudette Theatre Everatt Performing Arts Center
303 Front Street North, lssaguah, WA, 98027 2710 Wetmore Avenue, Everett, WA, 98201
Box Office: (425) 392-2202 Box Office: (425) 257-8600

VillageTheatre,org *+ Administration (425) 392-1942 - Fax (425) 391-3242



EMERALD

SALLET

THEATRE

Viktoria Titova
Emerald Ballet Theatre
12368 Northup Way
Bellevue, WA 98005

December 17, 2020

City of Bellevue

Bellevue Arts Grants Program
450 110" Ave. NE

Bellevue, WA 98004

Dear City of Bellevue,

Thank you so much to City of Bellevue for your generous check of $5,100 through your Bellevue Arts
Grants Program for Emerald Ballet Theatre. This donation supports our ongoing mission to advance the
arts through education, performance and outreach. Your assistance helped with our income shortfall
from our canceled 2020 productions and events. With such support we can continue to enrich the lives of
our community and hopefully reach even more of the public as we have pivoted online with video and
Zoom classes and workshops, free recorded performances and free children's programs. These funds also
help us to continue employment for 5 staff artist/instructors including our Artistic Director and 3 staff
members.

We look forward to returning to serving our community and the stage as soon as it is safe to do so! We
are truly grateful for your support and for choosing to uplift Emerald Ballet Theatre and the Eastside arts
community during this time.

With Kind Regards,

S idoi Al

Viktoria Titova
Artistic Director
Emerald Ballet Theatre

DONATION RECEIPT — Keep for your records

Organization: Emerald Ballet Theatre
501(c)3 Tax ID: 59-3841291
Date Received: 2020

Cash Contribution:  $5,100

12368 Northup Way, Bellevue, WA 98005 | 425.883.3405 | emeraldballet.org





